Headteacher Update
Friday 1st March 2024
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back everyone. Finally, we are in March and hopefully some warmer weather and spring sunshine isn’t too far away.
We got straight down to business this week, with a residential visit for Year 2 to the Catalyst Museum. The class had a fantastic time during their trip, stopping at Knowsley Safari Park before heading the museum for workshops and an overnight stay under the stars. The children had a brilliant time and made their teachers incredibly proud with their enthusiasm and their behaviour. I’m not sure much sleep was had, but they all made it into school today despite being tired. Have a good rest over the weekend everyone! Huge thanks to Mrs Stewart, Mrs O’Neill, Miss Eccles and Miss Marmion who accompanied the children. Thanks also to the parents who supported the visit. 

Uniform Reminder
Once again we would like to remind parents that children are only permitted to wear trainers on PE days. Today I spoke to a large group of children who were all wearing trainers, and some were wearing joggers. The correct uniform, which we expect all children to wear, requires black trousers or skirt with black school shoes. Please ensure all children are wearing appropriate uniform on Monday. 

Inhalers
Please ensure those children who require an inhaler have them in school. These should be clearly labelled with your child’s name and they must be in date. Teachers should be informed if your child has asthma and requires regular medication or the use of an inhaler. 

Dog Fouling Outside School
A number of parents have approached us at the gate this week to report a large amount of dog mess on the pavements between our school and the high school. Some children and toddlers have unfortunately trodden in it. We have reported this to Councillor Andrew Cooper, who has agreed to provide us with some pink spray and we have also contacted our PCSO. Please be careful walking to school as there does appear to be one repeat offender. Whilst most dog owners are caring and responsible, there are still some people who don’t clean up after their pets. Anyone who fails to clear up after their dog can be issued with a Fixed Penalty Notice of up to £100, so please keep a look out and if you see anyone behaving irresponsibly with regard to dog fouling, then please report it. 

World Book Day
Just a reminder that we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 7th March. Children are invited to come to school dressed as a favourite book character. However, we do not expect parents to spend money on fancy costumes and for those children who do not like dressing up, there are plenty of characters who wear ‘normal’ clothes. The last thing we want is for parents to feel under pressure and often the best costumes are those that have been created using items from home. Children who do not wish to take part should wear their school uniform as usual. 
Attendance
We have had a great first week back with attendance the highest it has been since the beginning of the school year. Congratulations to Year 5 who won our attendance competition with 99%. However, I do feel we should celebrate every class this week. Well done all! Hopefully this means we have seen the last of the winter bugs.  
Class attendance this week:
Reception : 98%
Year 1: 98%
Year 2: 98%
Year3: 96%
Year 4: 98%
Year 5: 99%
Year 6: 96%
Overall attendance for the school this year is 93.3%. 

Dates for your diaries: 
	Event
	Date
	Time
	Classes involved

	World Book Day
	Thursday 7th March 
	All day
	All classes

	Parents’ Evenings
	Tuesday 19th March
	After school
	All classes

	Parents’ Evenings 
	Thursday 21st March 
	After school 
	All classes

	Easter Bingo
	Wednesday 27th March
	5pm
	All families



Have a lovely weekend everyone. 

Kind regards,
Mrs Harrison and Mrs Guy





